
Amended Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration 

Amended notice is hereby given by the Board of Directors of the Woodbridge Irrigation District 
(WID or District) of the intent to adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration for the installation of a 
new 4-foot diameter pipeline for the existing Spenker Lateral, located in San Joaquin County, 
west of the City of Lodi, beginning at WID's existing West Main Canal and going southerly to 
point just north of Kettleman Lane (State Highway 12), approximately 13,165 feet of pipeline. 
The new pipeline wilJ replace WID's existing open, unlined Spenker Lateral to provide potential 
irrigation water to a service area of approximately 1600 square acres, generally bounded by 
Davis Road to the west, De Vries Road to the east, Kettleman Lane to the south, and WID's West 
Main Canal to tbe north. The pipeline will also provide for greater water conservation, a goal of 
WID and the State of California. The Board of Directors will hold a public hearing to consider 
the adoption of the proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration at the District office at 18750 N. 
Lower Sacramento Road, Woodbridge, CA 95258, at its regular Board meeting at 9:00 A.M. on 
Thursday, February 8, 2024. 

The review period during which WID will receive written comments on the proposed Mitigated 
Negative Declaration began December 26, 2023, and ends February 6, 2024. This Amended 
Notice oflntent extends the initially noticed deadline to provide written comments from January 
26, 2024, to February 6, 2024. A copy of the initial Notice of Intent, related Board resolution, 
and Initial Study and proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration are attached as an exhibit to this 
Amended Notice of Intent. 

Any person who wishes to comment on the District's intent to adopt the Mitigated Negative 
Declaration must submit written comments that are received by the District no later than 5:00 
PM on February 6, 2024. Written comments may be sent by mail to P.O. Box. 580, Woodbridge 
CA, 95258, by fax to 209-625-85663, or by email to Keith Bussman at bussmanwid@gmail.com. 
The District phone number is (209) 625-8438. A copy of the Initial Study and proposed 
Mitigated Negative Declaration is available for review at the District office during normal 
working hours (8 A.M. to 5 P .M ., Monday through Friday, except Holidays). 

Date: January 3, 2024 
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Keith Bussman, Secretary/General Manager 
Woodbridge Irrigation District 




